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June 26, 2009








Montana Department of Environmental Quality


PPA/WQP/WPS


Attn:  Kristy Zhinin


1520 East Sixth Avenue


Helena, MT  59620





RE:  Letter of Support for Flathead County Pharmaceutical Waste Stewardship Project





Dear Ms. Zhinin:





I am pleased to provide this letter of support on behalf of the Energy Pollution Prevention Bureau (EPP) for the Montana Department of Environmental Quality 319 Mini-Grant Application being submitted by Citizens for a Better Flathead.  The Energy and Pollution Prevention Bureau assists Montana citizens, local governments, and businesses in preventing pollution and reducing wastes, reducing energy use and increasing reliance on renewable energy; these activities provide environmental and often economic benefits.





The project will focus on unwanted or waste pharmaceutical products from households and long-term care facilities.  It will result in the development of a Flathead County Product Stewardship Baseline Study and recommend next steps toward establishing a pilot and eventual permanent Pharmaceutical Take-Back Program for the county.





The Energy and Pollution Prevention Bureau strongly supports these types of projects that show a proactive approach to solving pollution prevention problems.  Recent studies have documented the presence of pharmaceuticals and metabolic by-products in surface waters and groundwater in Montana, so the issue of pharmaceutical use and management is increasingly important.  The EPP strongly supports community efforts to protect water resources by reducing the quantity and/or toxicity of pollutants entering waste water treatment systems.





Interest by the Citizens for a Better Flathead in furthering environmentally beneficial causes clearly demonstrates their commitment to protect, sustain, and improve a clean and healthful environment to benefit present and future generations.





If you have questions about the Energy and Pollution Prevention Bureau’s support of the Flathead County Pharmaceutical Waste Stewardship Project, please contact me at 406-841-5253.





Sincerely,





Dusti Johnson





Dusti Johnson


Recycling and Market Development Specialist
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